HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

July 21, 2009
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in the Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen, Charles Fridal and Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Dick Ransom, and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent was Sandy Brewer.
Roll was called.

Fridal moved to approve the agenda. Daws seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the minutes of April 2009. Daws seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to pay the bills. Casady seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the financial report of June 2009. Daws seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
The Board discussed the Forrest Kramer’s letter in response to the land acquisition appraisal report. 
The board talked about offering $55,000.00, the 10 year buy back option to be removed, sharing the price of pipe, and consider hook up fee. The board set the figure of $62,900.00 to be the top figure so that Ransford and Ransom had some leave way to negotiate with Kramer. This way Ransford and Ransom didn’t have come back in a month for more directions. Fridal made a motion to carry it forward and Daws seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 
The board discussed budget billing. The board wants us to come up with a policy with the stimulation they must have automatic withdrawal and bring back to them next month. 
Fridal introduced and made the motion to pass Resolution 18-09 Approving Wage/Salary Schedule for FY 09/10 Casady seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.

AYES:  Andersen, Casady, Daws, and Fridal

NAY: None

ABSENT: Brewer

Fridal introduced and made the motion to pass Resolution 19-09 Imposing Water Lien on 303 W. Willman. Daws seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES:  Andersen, Casady, Daws, and Fridal

NAY: None

ABSENT: Brewer
Ransford explain to the board about replacement of Vacuum Excavator. The board decided they would like to see 3 bids for the next meeting.
Ransford told the board we did receive $800.00 from the insurance company of the people at 109 3rd Ave... Ransford asked if they would like to apply the water loss policy. They agree to do that.
Superintendent Report

Ransford told the board Well #9 should be on line by the end of the next week and at this time we did not install or do anything for the extra contact time. Ransford also explain about Corrpro contract to the board. At this time they are going to try to do without it. Ransford told the board that there would be article in the newsletter about the Iron Plant addition. The board decided to meet at the Iron Plant next month so they could see the new addition
Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting. Casady seconded.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Troy Andersen
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
